Liturgical Roles				
Mon. June 8 Servers: Adult Server	HR	8:00am	Mass	
Tues. June 9 Servers: Adult Server	HR	8:00am	Mass	
Wed. June 10 Server: Adult Server	HR	12:05pm	Mass	
Thurs. June 11 Server: Adult Server	SP	8:00am	Mass	
Fri. June 12 Servers: Adult Server	HR	8:00am	Mass	
Sat. June 13 HR 4:30pm Mass Servers: Adult Servers Lectors: Nan Mielke, Barb Hamberg Extraordinary Ministers of Communion: Volunteers				
Sun. June 14 HR 8:00am Mass Servers: Adult Servers Lectors: Todd Spieles, Esther Carpenter Extraordinary Ministers of Communion: Volunteers				
Sun. June 14 SP 9:30am Mass Servers: Adult Server Lector: Kent Schlegel Extraordinary Ministers of Communion: Dustin Knapke Sacristan: Diane Wright Ushers: Marc Hines, Tom Naseman, David Oen				
Sun. June 14 Servers: Adult Servers Lectors: Jennifer Tester, A Extraordinary Ministers o			Mass	

### **Holy Rosary School Open Registration**

Register today for the 2020-2021 School Year

Pre-K classes fill up quickly!

Registration fee is \$85 per family

Tuition: \$2,100 K - 8 & \$1600 Pre-K

Please contact the parish office at 419-394-5050 for more registration information!

### **SACRAMENT OF CONFESSION**

Fr. Barry will be available in the confessional on Wednesdays 11:30am
Saturdays 3:30 - 4:30pm

or call the parish office to schedule an appointment at 419-394-5050.

	<b>Mass Intentions</b>
Mon. 06/08	<b>Weekday</b> 1 Kgs 17:1-6; Mt 5:1-12
8:00am	HR Perry McBride
Tues. 06/09	<b>St. Ephrem</b> 1 Kgs 17:7-16; Mt 5:13-16
8:00am	HR Martha Imwalle-Scherer
Wed. 06/10	<b>Weekday</b> 1Kgs 18:20-39; Mt 5:17-19
12:05pm	HR Paul & Leona Hamberg Family L&D
Thurs. 06/11	<b>St. Barnabas</b> Acts 11:21b-26; 13:1-3; Mt 5:20-26
8:00am	SP James & Alberta Doorley Family L&D
Fri. 06/12	<b>Weekday</b> 1 Kgs 19:9a, 11-16; Mt 5:27-32
8:00am	HR Ray Dingledine
Sat. 06/13	St. Anthony of Padua 1 Kgs 19:19-21; Mt 5:33-37
4:30pm	HR Carl & Mabel Heckler
Sun. 06/14	The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a; 1 Cor 10:16-17; Jn 6:51-58
8:00am 9:30am	<ul><li>HR Lowell &amp; Rosemary Roettger</li><li>SP Robert &amp; Eula Niese, Shirley Stienecker</li></ul>
11:00am	HR Linus Riethman

<u> Holy Rosary Colle</u>	ction	
Weekly Collection	\$	7,577.06
Online Giving	\$	0.00
Mailed in Donations	\$	0.00
Total Collected for the Week	\$	7,577.06
Total Collected for July - May	\$	449,088.31
Budgeted for Months of July - May	\$	496,833.33
Budget Short/Over	\$	(47,745.02)
St. Patrick Collec	tion	
Weekly Collection	\$	1,445.00
Mailed in Donations	\$	0.00
Total Collected for the Week	\$	1,445.00
Total Collected for July - May	\$	76.486.63
Budgeted for Months of July - May	\$	73,333.33
Budget Short/Over	\$	3,153.30

### Holy Rosary Adopt-a-Student

Current Week Donations: \$ 6,484.00 Total Donations Received: \$ 114,293.23 Parishioner Participation: 154 Families

The monthly Adopt-a-Student collection is to help Holy Rosary School with its operating expenses.

# STAY CONNECTED

## @ holyrosarychurch.us

Holy Rosary will continue **live streaming** on our website & on Facebook. You will find the link at **holyrosarychurch.us**. Click on **StreamSpot**.

### Live Streams this week:

Saturday, June 13

4:30pm Mass for the HR CCD 2nd Grade 1st Communion

Sunday, June 14

11:00am Mass for the HRS 2nd Grade 1st Communion

		Calendar of Events
Sunday	8:00am 9:30am 11:00am	Mass at St. Patrick
Monday	8:00am	June 8 Mass at Holy Rosary
Tuesday	8:00am	June 9 Mass at Holy Rosary
	11:55am 12:05pm ving Mass 6:30pm 7:30pm	Mass at Holy Rosary Legion of Mary - Upper Room Rehearsal for HR CCD 1st Communion - Church
Thursday	8:00am 6:30pm 6:30pm	Baptism Prep Class - Pre-Registration Required
Friday	8:00am	June 12 Mass at Holy Rosary
Saturday	3:30pm 4:30pm	June 13 Confessions at Holy Rosary Mass at Holy Rosary - Holy Rosary 2nd Grade CCD 1st Communion
Sunday	8:00am 9:30am 11:00am	

# JIM CHRISTMAN, REALTOR

This Week's Bulletin Sponsor

# **Message from the Pastor**

This Sunday, June 7<sup>th</sup>, we are honoring our eighth grade Holy Rosary School graduates at the 11am Mass. These kids were just little first graders in my first year as pastor, 2012-13. I am so proud of them and so happy that I got to be a part of their lives during elementary school. I wish them all the best in high school and beyond. I wish I could be with them for Confirmation and high school graduation, too. I am going to miss them.

Holy Rosary School has been a very special part of my time here in St. Marys. I loved teaching and being with all the kids who came through here over these past eight years. I will miss the kick ball games on the playground and being with them for lunch in the cafeteria, among other things. I will never forget throwing the candy at the All Saints' Day parade and my 50th birthday party. Some priests think having a school attached to the parish is a bother and just more work. I thought it was a source of my spiritual happiness that I could take a small part in the Christian formation of our youth. I'll never forget the many fun and rewarding experiences I had at our school.

Good things have happened at Holy Rosary School since I came here. We went from 117 Pre-K thru 8th Grade students in 2011-12 to 170 for this upcoming school year (as of today, plus 8 children in our special ABLE class). I had as a goal to reach 180 students. The ABLE program for autistic children is something that I am so happy we were able to take on. The ABLE kids have been a special love of our students and the whole program has been a great service to our community.

Part of the reason we increased enrollment was our returning teaching staff. For the last few years, almost all our teachers have continued teaching here. The teachers at Holy Rosary are exceptional, not to mention Lora Krugh, our principal, who has been an outstanding leader of the school and someone I admire. We worked so well together for the good of our students and I will miss her. Our whole parish has done so much for our school. It could not exist without your support and prayers.

So, as I move on to another parish and school, I pray that you will all continue to strive to keep Holy Rosary School going strong. Father Witt will be great asset to the good of the school and, with your help, will keep it going well into the future.

I also desire that the families of St. Patrick's parish will strongly consider sending their children to Holy Rosary School. My dream is that one day they will have to change the name of the school to *Holy Rosary/St. Patrick Catholic School*. There is still room for growth and the program at our school, especially the religious formation and Catholic identity, is a powerful tool to help our young people live out their baptismal commitment and keep their faith. I will continue to pray for the school, and I wish everyone many blessings and continued success.

### SPECIAL EVENTS

# First Communion is on the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ June 13th & 14th

Our 2nd Grade CCD Students will receive their First Communion at the 4:30 pm Mass on June 13. Our 2nd Grade HRS Students will receive their First Communion at the 11a.m. Mass on June 14. Practice for 1st Communion is Wednesday, June 10th, at 6:30p.m. for CCD Students and 7:30p.m. for HRS Students. Each child should attend with one parent.

### SEND OFF FOR FATHER BARRY

#### Dear Parishioners:

As you all are likely aware, Father Barry will be taking a new assignment with his last day at St Patrick's and Holy Rosary being June 25<sup>th</sup>, 2020. He has dedicatedly served our parishes for almost 8 years and we have been blessed to have him. Our desire is to recognize Father's service within the guidelines of the Archdioceses. To that end, we are planning the following social distancing events for Holy Rosary and St. Patrick's.

- 1. After the **Saturday Night Mass (4:30pm) on the 20<sup>th</sup>**, Father will be stationed outside the church Carport behind a table and will be available to hear your goodbye wishes as you leave church. After Deacon Marty's last words, we will sing "Battle Hymn of the Republic" as Father exits Mass. Ushers will release parishioners one row at a time, following Father's exit. Parishioners who wish to say goodbye can greet Father as they exit. Should you not be able to stay you can exit through the Spring St. exit or the Pine St. exit. The table will have a basket for cards if you so desire to provide him one. Please know the parishes are providing Father a gift as a thank you.
- 2. The **8:00am and 9:30am Masses** may sing "Battle Hymn of the Republic" as Father exits. Due to close Mass times that follow, both Masses will have a basket for Father available for any cards/gifts. Again, please know the parishes are providing Father a gift as a thank you.
- 3. After the 11am Mass on the 21st, Father will be stationed outside the church Carport behind a table and will be available to hear your goodbye wishes as you leave church. After Deacon Marty's last words, we will sing "Battle Hymn of the Republic" as Father exits Mass. Ushers will release parishioners one row at a time, following Father's exit. Parishioners who wish to say goodbye can greet Father as they exit. Should you not be able to stay you can exit through the Spring St. exit or the Pine St. exit. The table will have a basket for cards if you so desire to provide him one. Please know the parishes are providing Father a gift as a thank you.
- 4. Finally, we will have a car drive by goodbye from 12:30-1:30pm on Sunday the 21<sup>st</sup> under the carport at Holy Rosary. Drivers can enter the church parking lot from the East entrance on (Pear St.) and follow the direction to the carport and then exit on South Exit (South street). Father will be by a table with a basket for cards if you so desire to provide him one. Please know the parishes are providing Father a gift as a thank you.

Let's send Father off with much appreciation!

St Patrick and Holy Rosary Parish Councils

# MASKS, MOVING AND MORE! ATTENTION: HOLY ROSARY TEENS

Fr. Witt would like to get to know our Teens - and what better way to meet him than to assist him on move in day and enjoy lunch together! Calling all 9th-12th Graders, RSVP to Nan at 419-953-3193 that you are able to assist for this mission on Thursday, June 25th at Noon!



# Reverse Raffle Top Prize \$15,000 Only 550 Tickets Left!

1,000 tickets will be sold for \$100 each. This raffle will be in place of our festival this year.

Each person who purchases a ticket will receive one chicken dinner, compliments of Father Barry.

Additional chicken dinner tickets will be available for purchase.

### The drawing will take place September 12.

If the guidelines allow, we would have a small outdoor gathering for the drawing.

If we cannot gather, we will live stream the drawing and have chicken dinners available for carryout.

Tickets can be purchased at the parish office, weekdays (M,T, TH, F) 7:30am - Noon,

Wednesday 10:00am -2:00pm.

You can also send a check to the office: 511 E. Spring St., St. Marys, OH 45885

#### PRAYER HOTLINES

Holy Rosary: Julie 305-7937 St. Patrick: Mary 657-2346

In case of an emergency call: 419-733-7982



### NEWS FROM HOLY ROSARY SCHOOL

Holy Rosary School is pleased to honor our 8<sup>th</sup> grade graduates of the 2019-2020 school year:

Benedict Baldwin

Jenna Fortman

Brayden Hoehn

May Hullinger

Lily Rammel

Liz Schloemer

This group will be missed so much by our school family. Enjoy your summer and be blessed as you enter Memorial High School!

### **COMFIRMATION CAMP**

&

# HOLY SPIRIT RETREAT FOR TEENS

The Confirmation Retreat is on for June 28-July 2 from 7-9p.m. on Holy Rosary church grounds! Any incoming 9th grade parishioner who is preparing for Confirmation should plan to attend this amazing week! This retreat is open to all 9th-12th graders. Permission slips and details have been emailed to 9th Grade families, are available on our website at holyrosarychurch.us. and are outside the parish office. Text or call Nan with any questions at 419-953-3193.

### FRIENDS OF HOLY ROSARY UPDATE

The Friends of Holy Rosary recently received donations in memory of Nancy Wolfe (\$100) and Ray Kill (\$50). This brings the trust balance to \$278,612.08. Thank you!

The Friends of Holy Rosary membership for 2020 now stands at 208. All parishioners are encouraged to be a member. Dues are \$5 per person. Please use the pink envelope or an envelope marked Friends of Holy Rosary with your name on it and drop it in the collection basket. You can also mail them to Dave Helmstetter, 5421 County Road 33A, St. Marys, OH 45885. Any donation or dues can also be dropped off at the parish office.

### Minutes of the Holy Rosary Pastoral Council - May 26, 2020

Meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by Matt Kinkley and opened with prayer.

Members present: Matt Kinkley, Doug Moran, Charlotte Duncan, Peg Larkin, Al Meinerding, Linda Tebbe, Pam Rammel, Tom Scott and Fr. Barry. Deacon Marty and Nick Kiel were excused.

The minutes of the February 25, 2020, meeting were approved as printed.

**Altar Society** - Due to COVID19, the March, April & May meetings were cancelled, as well as all the events we normally host in the Spring. We were able to provide pies for a couple of the K of C fish fries before they were suspended. Meetings will resume in the fall beginning September 15<sup>th</sup>. Current treasury balance is \$11,074.44.

K of C - Ticket campaign is in progress. 100% of sales go to Agape. Chicken dinners will be available May 31st.

**Education//Religious Education** - RCIA Elect May 30<sup>th</sup> at 7:00pm. (live streamed). 13 new members entering the Church. 4:30pm Mass will still be held. Holy Rosary 8<sup>th</sup> grade graduation is June 7<sup>th</sup>.

1st Communion for the 2nd grade students is June 13th for CCD students at the 4:30pm Mass and June 14th at 11:00am Mass for HRS students. Jesus Retreat and Totus Tuus have been cancelled.

170 students (Pre-K thru 8th) and 8 students in our Autism Unit are enrolled at Holy Rosary School for the 2020-21 school year. The Autism Unit received approval to run a Summer School program for 6 students: 3 weeks in June & 2 weeks in July.

**Maintenance** - A new camera has been purchased for permanent live-streaming of all Masses. The new camera ties into the new sound system very nicely. Until the new camera is installed the 11:00am Mass will continue be the only Mass live streamed (plus some of the special Masses).

The south entrance to the school has been renovated and Vern Stucke will continue the renovation by replacing the landscaped bricks that surround the play ground on South and Vine Streets with poured concrete to match what he did on the south entrance.

We are waiting for Fr. Witt to get here to continue with projects yet to be determined.

New control system is very sensitive to inside/outside changes in temperature & we are still fine tuning & dealing with these nuances.

**Finances** - Jess Rammel reported that through this time we are holding our own. Please continue with your weekly offerings. Holy Rosary received a PPP (Payroll Protection Program) loan, we are only 2 of 6 churches in the Archdiocese to get any money during the first disbursement. There is \$17,000 left in Capital Improvement Fund. Capital Campaign will have an update at the end of July. Still need 1-2 people to serve on the Finance Committee. 420 Reverse Raffle tickets have been sold so far. Tickets are still being sold at the parish office M, Tu, Th, Fr from 7:30am - Noon and Wednesday 10am - 2pm.

**Liturgy Board** - No meeting. Live streaming - going well with just a few glitches Thanks to Tom Largent for setting that up. Because of COVID 19 no hymnals or missalettes are being used.

Old Business - Strategic Planning discussion has been tabled until Fr. Witt has settled in .

**New Business** – The June 20-21st Masses will be Fr. Barry's last here at Holy Rosary. He will be leaving June 25th. Fr. Witt's 1st Mass here will be Friday, June 26th. Fr. Recker will be saying the weekend Masses on June 27 & 28th.

Funeral Masses have begun, however, there will be no luncheons afterward.

**Pastor's Report** – Thank you from Fr. Barry to the Council and the Parish for all their support and during these past 8 years.

Meeting was adjourned and closed with prayer.

Holy Rosary Pastoral Council				
Matt Kinkley	(President)	419-394-5544		
Nick Kiel	(Vice President)	419-953-0799		
Charlotte Dunc	an (Secretary)	419-394-3882		
Peg Larkin	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	419-394-5179		
Al Meinerding		419-394-8359		
Pam Rammel		419-953-5825		
Doug Moran		419-679-6349		
Linda Tebbe		419-753-4310		

### **GUIDELINES FOR RETURNING MASS**

Please remember that the faithful have been dispensed from the obligation to attend Sunday Mass. Thus, those who wish to participate in Mass and receive Holy Communion can do so by attending a Mass any day of the week. Those who are at risk or fearful that they or their family might become sick are encouraged to join us for a Mass that is live-streamed online each weekend.

Appropriate social distancing and the regulations put forth by public health authorities must be observed. Here are the guidelines for Holy Rosary & St. Patrick.

- Entry doors will be open for you to have a touch-free entry into church.
- Hand sanitizer will be available as you enter. Please use it.
- You may wear a mask.
- Use all available (every other row will be marked for usage) space in the church. Families who have been in contact with each other may sit together. All others must be spaced at least 6 feet apart .
- No physical contact at the Our Father or Sign of Peace.
- No Holy Communion will be given from cups by the faithful. You will stay 6 feet apart from every individual as you approach for Communion, ushers will release you from pews. (A family with small children can approach together, keeping 6 feet from other parishioners.) There will be properly spaced Eucharistic ministers per section. Eucharistic ministers will do their best to drop the host into your hand without touching. (Eucharistic ministers will sanitize their hands & be wearing masks prior to distribution of communion.)
- There will be no missalettes or hymnals in the pews.
- The cry room will be available during Mass with proper social distancing.
- Collection baskets will not be passed during Mass. As you enter or exit Mass, please drop your envelopes into the basket in the entrances. We appreciate your gifts so much during this difficult time!
- Bulletins will be distributed as you leave and are also available online.
- The church will be sanitized after each Mass.

Please DO NOT congregate in the Vestibule or entrance ways in order to keep social distancing for all arriving & leaving

During the first two weeks of public Masses, we will be counting attendees and making any adjustments that are needed. So, we may have further changes and share additional communications on this.

Remember, the responsibility to keep others healthy is one that we all share. If you are sick or have been exposed to someone who is sick, please do not join us for Mass.

Most importantly, always be kind and patient. We are in a confusing and sometimes overwhelming situation. Your parish is doing its absolute best to help you, protect you and share our love for Christ with you. Please show your love of Christ by being Christ to others!

Questions? Please contact Fr. Barry, Deacon Marty, Jess Rammel at 419-394-5050 or email the office at holyrosary@bright.net.